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Stone Festival Committee have now been granted Road Closures, to protect those participating in two of their 2023 
events (reproduced below): 

(1)   For the evening of Tuesday 6th June, for the whole of Stone High Street, whilst the Two Wheel Tuesday event 
takes place. 

This applies from 6pm until 9pm that evening.  The Festival Committee will have stewards at the top of the High 
Street, to advise motorists and other users that the closure is in effect.  Should anyone have a valid reason to access 
premises in the High Street that evening, the stewards will arrange for the vehicle to be escorted, slowly and safely, 
to and from the premises. 

(2)   For Carnival Day, Saturday 10th June, for Station Road, Granville Square, and the whole of the High Street. 

Whilst the closure is valid from 10am until 4pm, the closures on Station Road and Granville Square will only be 
enforced for the minimum amount of time necessary to allow safe passage of the Parade from the car park of the 
St Dominic’s Priory School (where it will depart at 11am) into the High Street. 

The High Street is subject to traffic restrictions from 10am until 4pm every day.  The requested road closure merely 
reinforces this restriction.  Again, stewards will be on duty both at the top of the High Street, and in Mill Street, to 
help with access should any emergency arise.  In the lower half of the High Street (below Mill Street) there will be 
a number of commercial and charitable stalls – set out in much the same way as stalls at the Farmers Markets. 

    

Stone Festival committee are passing this information to you to help 
minimise any disruption that these road closures may cause for you. 

If you have any questions about this, please contact me by email 
(concessions@stonefestival.co.uk) or phone (01785 760120) 

Tim Joyce, Co-chair, Stone Festival Committee 


